
CITY OF LONG BEACH
COUNCIL CHAMBER, 3:00 PM

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 17, 2009
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MINUTES

Val Lerch, Chair 
Gerrie Schipske, Vice Chair 
Rae Gabelich, Member

CALL TO ORDER

At 3:07 P.M., Chair Lerch called the meeting to order.

ROLL CALL

Lerch and Reyes UrangaCouncilmembers 
Present:

Schipske and GabelichCouncilmembers 
Excused:

In the absence of Councilwomen Gabelich and Schipske, Councilwoman Reyes Uranga 
made up the quorum.
 
Also present: Gary Anderson, Deputy City Attorney; William Blair, Deputy Police Chief; 
and Gloria Harper, City Clerk Specialist.

09-0179 Recommendation to receive and file the minutes of the Public Safety 
Committee meeting of Tuesday, May 6, 2008.

1.

A motion was made by Reyes Uranga, seconded by Chair Lerch, to 
receive and file the minutes of the Public Safety Committee meeting 
of Tuesday, May 6, 2008.  The motion carried by the following vote:

Yes: 2 - Lerch and Reyes Uranga

Excused: 2 - Schipske and Gabelich

07-0825 Recommendation to receive a report from the City Attorney as it relates 
to the review of arguments from the Law Offices of Trutanich-Michel, 
LLP, opposing a potential ordinance that would require firearms 
ammunition vendors in the City of Long Beach to keep ammunition sales 
records.

2.

A motion was made by Reyes Uranga, seconded by Chair Lerch, to 
forward to the City Council a draft ordinance that would require 
firearms ammunition vendors in the City of Long Beach to keep 
ammunition sales records, due back on 3/17/2009.  The motion 
carried by the following vote:
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Yes: 2 - Lerch and Reyes Uranga

Excused: 2 - Schipske and Gabelich

William Blair, Deputy Police Chief, introduced Gary Anderson, Deputy City Attorney. 

Gary Anderson, Deputy City Attorney, gave a staff report and responded to questions. 

Chair Lerch spoke. 

Councilmember Reyes Uranga spoke.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:  Members of the public are invited to address the Committee.

Dr. Doris Kagin, Long Beach resident, spoke. 

Clint Monfort, Long Beach resident, spoke. 

William Blair, Deputy Police Chief, spoke. 

A dialogue ensued. 

Gary Anderson, Deputy City Attorney, spoke. 

Clint Monfort, Long Beach resident, spoke. 

William Blair, Deputy Police Chief, spoke. 

Councilmember Reyes Uranga spoke.

ADJOURNMENT

At 3:22 P.M., there being no objection, Chair Lerch declared the meeting adjourned.
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